CHAILEY P.C.C.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT 3 WARREN WOOD
ON 21st NOVEMBER 2022 AT 8.00 P.M.

Present:
Rev’d Paul Mundy, Mr Anthony Meadows (in the chair), 

Mrs Kirstine Bowen, Mrs Maryjane Corver, Mr Paul Corver, 
Mrs Brenda Ford, Mr Chris James, Peter Martin,

Mrs Christine Peskett, Mr John Smith and Mrs Teresa Wenban.

.
Apologies: 
Mrs Sarah Tillard 
The meeting opened with a reading and a prayer.
2022-56 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF 26th SEPTEMBER
The minutes had been circulated.
The minutes were AGREED and signed as correct. 
2022-57 MATTERS ARISING 

Fire Safety the fire safety logbook will be kept in the vestry
2022-58 SAFEGUARDING

Maryjane Corver had nothing to report. 
2022-59 TREASURERS REPORT 
The Treasurer reported that the Pastoral Care fund stands at £8,557. Rev’d Paul Mundy will find out which families need financial support or supermarket vouchers over Christmas. The Financial Results for the ten months to 31st October 2022 were circulated. They indicate an income of £49,962, expenditure of £41,877 giving a net surplus of £8,085 which added to the amount brought forward from 2021 gives a total of £20,363. The work required by the Quinquennial inspection is likely to be expensive. Investments, with the fall in the stock market are down by £5,358 from January 2022 (£49,012 to £43,654). The Church Improvement Fund required a top-up of £3,378 from the Friends of St Peters Fund leaving £1,685 in that fund. The parish’s present Parish Share is £10,910 but the cost of a house for duty priest would be at least £24,000. Therefore over the next five years there is a need to substantially raise income to secure a priest for St Peter’s. The Treasure’s proposal that the PCC pledge a Parish Share £12,000 for 2023 was seconded by Teresa Wenban and AGREED by all. Electricity and heating oil price rises were unexpected costs during the year. Chailey News which has broken even in the past has a deficit of £500 through a decline in advertising. If printing costs go up the Parish Council could be asked to increase their contribution. It was AGREED by all that St Peters PCC acknowledge that The Charity Thomas Thompsett, which operates solely in the Parish of Chailey, and has a vicar as a permanent Ex-official member of  the Trustees, has a restricted fund, within the Accounts of St Peters Chailey.
2022-60 FUND RAISIN
The Barn Dance made a profit of £251. 53 and the Craft Fare is on Saturday 26th November. Brenda Ford suggested that a bric-a-brac table during services could bring in a small regular income. The wine tasting will take place on January 21st 2023; a quiz night on February 17th and a jumble sale on March 4th. A proposal by Rev’d Paul Mundy that there be a Christmas Appeal to raise £5,000 for children, families and youth work running from Advent (27th November 2022) to Candlemas (25th January 2023) was seconded by Teresa Wenban and AGREED by all. There will be retiring collections at all services during that period. Lent lunches’ income could be divided between the charities that were previously supported by Christmas giving. The Chailey News will include a suggestion that those who can, donate their energy grant to Church charities.
2022-61 FABRIC, BUILDINGS 
Anthony Meadows reported following a meeting on 24th October the gap in the flooring had been temporarily boarded over and two humidifiers fitted at a cost of £1,428. The humidifiers are checked every two days. An examination of the flooring would cost £1,000 which was not being taken up when there is no clarity about who is responsible for the flooring problems. The Church roof was inspected on 7th November and an estimate for remedial work is awaited. Wiring to some sockets and a cable from the kitchen to the North Aisle are being repaired. An oil pump failure caused the heating problems and a spare part is on order. The Church cellar has been pumped. The lightening safety was accorded a conditional pass because of new legislation. Implications for insurance and quotes for insurance are being sought.
2022- 62 CHURCHYARD

Two acer trees were planted in the Churchyard on 19th November to commemorate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee and life. Remedial action has been taken for a sinking grave. A quote has been received for clearing and the keeping clear of the large area of brambles in the centre of the Churchyard. Rev’d Paul Mundy thanked those who helped clear rhododendrons from St Mary’s Churchyard in difficult weather.
2022-63 100 CLUB.
Prizes of £25 (Sarah Tillard), £20 (Anthony Meadows) and £15 (Ken Furmedge) were drawn.
2022-64 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Friends of Newick Health Centre – a £350 donation has been received from the winding up of the charity
Heater – high performance heaters would need to come from registered providers
Churchwardens – the Churchwardens may have a candidate for the second Churchwarden post in 2023. If the candidate agrees they could be co-opted on to the PCC.
Advent calendar – Rev’d Paul Mundy thanked those who had sponsored the calendars.

Free @ 4 - Rev’d Paul Mundy asked for prayer for more attendance
Rural Churches – Rev’d Paul Mundy has attended a day. Ideas prompted by the day included: offering tea or coffee and a biscuit for those passing the Church; a sensor for improving lighting when entering the Church and consideration of how to reach the isolated and lonely (to be discussed at the next PCC meeting) 
Carols by Candlelight – expected to include joint choirs from St Mary’s Newick and St Peter’s Chailey
Retreat - Rev’d Paul Mundy thanked the PCC for contributing to his retreat
Defibrillator – needs to be moved to the porch 
Toilet – on leaving the Church the toilet door needs to be closed so that electricity is not wasted.

Remembrance - Rev’d Paul Mundy attended the Chailey Bonfire remembrance that could be in Church next year. There was also discussion about how to ensure that all those killed are included on memorials.

Paul and Maryjane were thanked for hosting the meeting.
The meeting ended with a prayer and grace at 10.05 p.m.

